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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

7th December 2018



Dear Parents,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who know how to give and receive compliments’.

	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	REC
	Edward R-S.
Harry P.
	Heath C.
Maisie C.
	Phoebe M.
Elizabeth R.
	Colin McC.
Arun K.
	Evie N.
Tiana H-H.
	Olivia-Rose C.
Rory C.

	Year 1
	Mason P.
Leighton T.
	Sadie S.
Caitlyn S.
	Isla S.
Buddy B.
	Layla G.
Georgia-Rose G.
	Aaron M.
Rosie P.


	Evan R.
Amelia S.

	Year 2
	Charlie M.
Will B.
	Olivia W.
Jake B.
	Jamie S.
Emily S.
	Trisden L.
Freja H.
	Lily M.
Luke I.
	Jake C.
Harry B.

	Year 3
	Roxie-Mae A.
Raffy I.
	Evie M.
Amelia W-W.
	Maisie T.
Finn S.
	Layla W.
Niamh D.
	Matthew D.
Isla L.
	Jake C.
Megan B.

	Year 4
	Oliver C-F.

Emily J-P.
	Lexi M.

Thomas M.
	Aliza S.

Billy P.
	Harry T.
Evie E.
	Zack N.
Kaden N.
	Oscar D.
Molly R.

	Year 5
	Maya McG.
Bethany S.
	Daisy S.
Devyn S.
	Cameron R.
Molly H.
	Eva S.
Daniel T.
	Amelia M.
Nate D.
	Lily E.
Holly D.

	Year 6
	Lily B.
Jessica B.
	Hayden S.
Lucy O.
	Isabelle C.
Lydia W.
	Gracie F.
Lucas H.
	Matilda S.
Liam K.
	Luke W.
Ben B.


	Ladybirds
	271
	Dragonflies
	307

	Bees
	285
	Grasshoppers
	334


Overall winners are Grasshoppers with 2282 points. 

In the event of heavy snow this winter

If, on the first day of snow, the amount is so heavy and/or the roads and transport system is so disrupted, then we will post a message on the school website as soon as possible that morning. When school is opened during this period, sensible footwear is advised and preferably a change of footwear to be brought into school for during the school day.

Christmas Fair
Please be reminded the Christmas Fair is on Friday 14th December 3.30pm – 5.30pm. Everyone welcome!
Non Uniform Day 

Thank you to all the children who participated on non-uniform day and donated to the Christmas Fair.
Year 2 Carol Concert

A huge well done to all of the Year 2 children who performed their Christmas production, ‘Bethlehem’s Buzzin’, this week. The children performed with confidence and everyone thoroughly enjoyed the singing, acting and dancing. Thank you to all of the Year 2 staff for preparing the children so well. 

Basketball

Last week, we took part in an inter-school basketball competition at Leigh Sports Village. Around 16 teams took part from the east side of Wigan. We took two teams from Years 5 & 6. The B team, comprising largely of Year 5 children, did very well. They won 3 games, drew 2 and lost 1. The A team, made up of Year 6 children, were excellent. They progressed from their group unbeaten to get to the final where they beat the winners from the other group (they also managed to do this by only conceding 2 baskets overall in 8 games). This showed amazing teamwork and skill. It also means that will be, again, progressing to the play-off stages, aiming to represent Wigan again at The Greater Manchester Games. Well done to both teams.
Football
Two weeks ago, we played against Christchurch Primary school, winning 5-0. On Thursday this week, we played our local rivals, St Luke’s, in a very high quality game from both sides. After what seemed an eternity, we scored the winner in the second half, finishing the game 1-0. Well done to the teams who played both matches.
Broadmead

Our Key Stage 2 Choir were given a very warm welcome at Broadmead Day Centre this week as they sang a selection of favourite Christmas Carols, both old and new. The children have been practising at lunchtimes for the past few weeks and they received lots of compliments for their wonderful singing. Well done everyone! We would like to thank Mrs Cooke and Mrs Culver for preparing the children for this event.
Christmas Events

Wednesday 12th December – Christmas Lunch – Non-uniform Day
Thursday 13th December – Year 3&4 Carol Concert at Lowton West 10.00am.




            Year 5&6 Carol Concert at Lowton West 2.15pm.
Friday 14th December – School Christmas Fair 3.30 to 5.30pm 
Monday 17th December – Infant Christmas Party.

Tuesday 18th December – Year 3&4 Christmas Party

Wednesday 19th December – Year 5/6 Christmas Party.

Thursday 20th December – Year 1 Carol Concert 9.30am.









Reception Carol Concert 2.30pm.
Christmas Cards
Please ensure that any Christmas cards that are sent in to school to be given out are clearly labelled with the child’s full name and class number. 

Jobs

Please note that we are looking to recruit some level 1 Teaching Assistant (to cover midday supervision) and some level 2 Teaching Assistant. All information can be found at:
http://www.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk/job-vacancies 

The closing date is Monday 10th December 9.00am.
After School Clubs
Tuesday 11th December: Year 3 Homework Club (3.15pm – 4.00pm) (FINAL SESSION).
Tuesday 11th December: Year 6 Homework Club (3.15pm – 4.30pm).
Thursday 13th December: Year 5 Craft Club (3.15pm – 4.15pm) (FINAL SESSION).
Best wishes,
Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher                         
